
10SBWGA-18 General Meeting Minutes November 12, 2019 

 

Meeting was called to order at 1:01 PM by President Sherry Fitzpatrick 

October General Meeting Minutes and September financials were approved. 

Dede Crowder introduced our sponsor Dr. Robert Mitchell of Oro Valley Eye Care and presented him 

with a certificate of appreciation. 

Oldie but goodie this month was Nancy Wyllie 

Shellie Pierce reported the State Championship win by Ironwood Ridge High School and the plan to have 

them back for golf and pizza in 2020.   Also asked for a volunteer to assist Kay McCollom as Handicap 

Chair. 

Connie Culley and Big Sisters introduced three new members: Victoria Wareing/Patty Mawe, Sharon 

Kreutzen/Carol Frizzell, Marie Kahng/Anne Mook 

Sherry will report on Ace Day 11/19 Southern District Telegraph Tournament, filling in for Deanna 

McCann.  Winners will be announced at the December 3rd luncheon. 

Venetia Lewis asked for participants in the next Kachina Dolls tournament at Starr Pass December 10th. 

Geri Sandilands spoke of the 12/17 Cancer Tournament with proceeds to Arizona Cancer Foundation for 

Children. 

Audrey Costello asked for additional volunteers for the 2020 Quail Classic, Around the World in 18 

Holes. 

Pam Bicknell and Sarah Earnest will take over the Chip-in task from Pam Brunelle.  Today, $55 collected 

and 6 winners $9 each: Maggie Falconer, Carol Frizzell, Bonnie Westra, Jo Anne Turner, Reva Stolpe and 

Ann Stonecipher.  Pam announced a hole in one by Bonnie Barker on Tucson 8 in Sunday couples’ event. 

Chris Crum and Sheila Clarkin are co-chairs of the Cactus Classic, winner to be announced at the 

Christmas luncheon. 

Chris also announced the slate of officers for 2020:  Shellie Pierce, President, Pam Brunelle, Vice 

President, Mary Ribacchi, Secretary, Kathy Minx, Treasurer, Bonnie Westra, Tuesday Play Day, Gail 

Fosmire, Special Tournaments, Kay McCollom, Handicap and Darlene Warner, Membership.  Chris called 

for a vote of the membership and the slate was approved unanimously.   

Shellie presented Chef Dave and Trisha Rogers with a gift from the membership and a heartfelt thank 

you for their help all year. 

Sherry’s wine drawing:  Geri Conser, white and Jan Kreis, red. 

Meeting was adjourned at 1:42 PM. 

Respectfully submitted 

Maggie Falconer, Secretary 


